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Volume 6, Issue 6 

 

Thank you to all of you that worked out at Ar-
bor Daze this year.  We had a pretty good time 
and did a really good job.  Without the help of 
our members and friends we would not have 
been able to do what we did.  I bet you are 
wondering how much money we did?  I know I 
am!  We will have that amount at the next 
meeting.  So once again thank you to all of you 
who worked out at Arbor Daze.  We made 
$11,246.40 this year parking cars.  Wow that 
is a lot of money.  Thank you to all of you who 
helped park cars. 

Revised Bylaws 
In This Issue 

June 14, 2002 

We have 72 
paid  members  

for 2002 

EULESS      CITIZEN’S 

POLICE ACADEMY 

ALUMNI  ASSOCIATION: 

 

President:   Leah Benoit 

(817) 283-6703 
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Chris Shanahan  

(817) 545-2817 (home) 

(817) 991-5412 (voice mail) 

2nd Vice President: 

Pat Hinde (817) 354-5809 

Secretary:   Susan Vest 

(817) 283-0486 

Treasurer:   Sara Munday 

(817) 283-2558 

Historian:    

 

Public Information Pro tem:   

Chris Shanahan  

Fund Raising Pro tem: 

Rose-Marie Stevens 

(817) 540-0127 

Membership : 

Chris Shanahan 

Hospitality: 

Sharon Finnegan 

(817) 283-8377 

Programs:   Pat Hinde 

Bereavement:  
Sharon  Finnegan 

Parliamentarian Pro tem: 

Al Simmenroth  

(817) 354-9606 

 

 

Coordinator EPD: 

Sgt.  Wayne Pavlik 

(817) 685-1563 

http://www.ecpaaa.org 

Thank You Again! 

We have sold over 
$26,000 in bricks!! 

Welcome  
Class 15! 

Jim Adair 
Jackie Benner 
David Bolger 
Janene Boyle 
Mary Kruger 
Walter Marlowe 
Kathy Marlowe 
Kelley Meyer 
David Mishkin 
Dianna Nordsell 
LaKevin Smith 
Virginia Smith 
Wes Weeks 

By-laws Revisions 
In This Issue 

We are currently looking to make changes to the 
By-laws of the Euless Citizens Police Academy 
Alumni Association.  We have worked out all of 
the changes, and they are published in this issue 
of the newsletter.  We are going to hold the vote 
to accept, amend, or reject the changes at the 
May meeting.  If you have any questions or com-
ments, please call Sara Munday at (817) 283-
2558. 

Partners on Patrol 

Welcome to all of our new 
members from Class 15.  We 
are happy to have you join the 
Association and look forward 
to working with you.  We 
have already had the chance to 
work with some of you out at 
Arbor Daze.  We could not 
have been able to do it with-
out your help.  Thank you and 
welcome. 



 2 

Hi everyone!  I guess the folks who 
did not attend the May meeting are 
wondering what we made for the 
Arbor Daze Festival fundraiser.  Are 
you ready for this - $11,246.40!  
This is almost double from last year.  
Again, a big thank you to all 54 
workers who gave up their time that 
weekend.  The workers enjoyed a 
BBQ Dinner on June 12th to cele-
brate their hard work and received a 

couple of goodies.  Hope to see everyone again next year!   
     Congratulations to the Citizens Police Academy Class 
15!  They have successfully completed their class and grad-
uated on May 31st.  We hope to see all 17 of them join the 
Alumni Association and the COPS Program.  We already 
have 6 new members (Jim Adair, David Bolger, Janene 
Boyle, Mary Kruger, David Mishkin and Dianna Nordsell) 
at the writing of this article! 
     The ECPAAA Bylaws was discussed at the May meet-
ing and will once again be discussed and/or voted on at the 
June meeting.  Please read them and if you have any com-
ments, please come to the meeting so you can be heard. 
     Rose-Marie Stevens will be talking about the Bass Pro 
Shops fundraiser coming up in August.  The dates are Au-
gust 3rd and 4th and 10th and 11th.  Rose-Marie will be pass-
ing around sign up sheets at both the June and July meet-
ings. 

Partners on Patrol 

Leah’s Perspective   

Congratulations to Class 15 of the 
Citizens Police Academy.  Their 
graduation celebration ceremony 
was held this past  Friday, at the 
Texas Star Golf Course, in which 
17 new members completed the 
academy.  All of the new graduates 
plan to join the CPA Alumni Asso-
ciation and will be a welcome addi-

tion to this wonderful organization.  If you have any friends, 
neighbors or Euless residents that are interested in the next 
CPA class, a tentative date is selected for  the firs Thursday in 
September.  If they would like a CPA application, they may 
obtain one from the front lobby of the police department or 
they can go to the ECPAAA website. 
     We completed the first COP review class on June 6, in 
which we covered a basic overview of the COP program, pro-
cedures on handicap and junk vehicle violations and the new 
“dispatch” procedures.  We had 33 members present for the 
class and it was a great success.  During the next two months 
we will be moving forward with some of theses changes to the 

     Wanted to pass along some news.  The folks at Interstate 
Batteries, located on Glade Road in the Target shopping 
center, has the ECPAAA set up as an account and are enti-
tled to a really good discount on anything in the store.  
Both the organization and individual members can make 
purchases and receive this discount.  All you have to do is 
show them your Citizens Police Academy Graduate ID. 
     The City of Euless is in the process of mailing out brick 
order forms in the water bills.  We have already received 
some orders from this mailing.  Thanks Lou for helping out 
with this.  To date, we have sold $27,100 in brick orders.  
As everyone knows, the majority of this money went to-
wards the purchase of the bronze statue and Chief Carmack 
is putting together a wish list to spend the remainder of the 
funds. 
     Here’s the breakdown of the Alumni’s volunteer hours 
for the month of May: 
Crime Victims Assistance Program – 6 Hours 20 Minutes 
CID Clerical – 11 Hours  
Citizens On Patrol – 52 Hours  
Vehicle Maintenance – 27 Hours 
Miscellaneous – 21 Hours 
Total – 117 Hours 20 Minutes 
 
See you in July.  I will be on vacation for the June meeting 
and Chris will be running the show. 

Linda Martin 
Richard Rick 
Helen Voss 
Craig Ward 

Happy Birthday!! 

Sgt. Pavlik 
COP program and will be implementing them as soon as pos-
sible.  The next COPs training class is scheduled for Sat 
morning on July 20.  If you are interested in attending, please 
contact me to reserve a spot. 
     If you have any questions about the COP training, the next 
CPA class or a problem with your building code, please con-
tact me at 685-1563.  Thank you for you contributions and 
support to the police department.  See you at the next meeting. 
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Partners on Patrol 

march 2002 Treasurer report 
2002  March   YTD  Annual 

Budget 
INCOME    
CARRY-OVER:    
Charitable Distritutions  576.01 576.01 

Discretionary Expenses  1,580.25 1,580.25 

Future Major Projects for PD  10,963.89 10,963.89 

Furniture  1,500.00 1,500.00 

TOTAL CARRY-OVER 0.00 14,620.15 14,620.15 

ECPAAA REVENUE:    
Banking:    
Interest on Bank Accounts 10.64 54.07 0.00 

TOTAL Banking 10.64 54.07 0.00 

Care Cards 97.84 198.76 400.00 

Donations:    
Dues 30.00 950.00 1,500.00 

Miscellaneous Donations   0.00 

TOTAL Donations 30.00 1,450.00 1,500.00 

Events:    
Arbor Daze 11,246.40 11,246.40 5,000.00 

Bass Pro  526.50 1,000.00 

TOTAL Events 11,246.40 11,772.90 6,000.00 

Sales:    
Bricks 50.00 1,725.00 2,000.00 

T-Shirts,Caps,Visors,Decals,Pins  9.00 300.00 

TOTAL Sales 50.00 1,734.00 2,300.00 

TOTAL ECPAAA REVENUE 11,434.88 15,188.64 10,200.00 

TOTAL INCOME 11,434.88 29,808.79 24,820.15 

    
EXPENSES    
Charitable Distributions:    
Restricted:    
Christmas Providers  0.00 350.00 

I.D. Cards  0.00 1,500.00 

Water by the Gallon  0.00 300.00 

TOTAL Restricted 0.00 0.00 2,150.00 

Unrestricted:    
911 Day  0.00 200.00 

Future Major Projects for PD 318.19 318.19 10,963.89 

Police Food  0.00 290.00 

Police Week 471.46 471.46 500.00 

Prayer Plaques  0.00 400.00 

TOTAL Unrestricted 789.65 789.65 12,353.89 

TOTAL Charitable Distributions 789.65 789.65 14,503.89 

Discretionary Expenses:    
Restricted:    
Symposium & Meetings  300.00 1,300.00 

TOTAL Restricted 0.00 300.00 1,300.00 

2002  March   YTD  Annual 
Budget 

Unrestricted:    
Arbor Daze 8.64 76.62 400.00 

Awards & Gifts  31.50 200.00 

Flowers  10.05 150.00 

Miscellaneous 11.82 44.46 400.00 

Social Events 427.25 545.25 500.00 

Symposium & Meetings  0.00 700.00 

TOTAL Unrestricted 447.71 707.88 2,350.00 

TOTAL Discretionary Expenses 447.71 1,007.88 3,650.00 

Mandatory Expenses:    
CPAAANT Dues 25.00 25.00 30.00 

Furniture  0.00 1,500.00 

Postal Box  0.00 30.00 

TOTAL Mandatory Expenses 25.00 25.00 1,560.00 

Operational Expenses:    
 Board (Unrestricted):    
Office Supplies 28.76 28.76 200.00 

Postage 34.00 37.60 100.00 

Proposed Expenses:    
Computer Hardware  0.00 606.26 

Computer Software  0.00 800.00 

Printer  0.00 750.00 

TOTAL Proposed Expenses 0.00 0.00 2,156.26 

TOTAL Board (Unrestricted) 62.76 66.36 2,456.26 

Inventory (Restricted):    
Bricks 469.87 2,104.87 1,000.00 

Membership T-Shirts  0.00 1,000.00 

T-Shirts,Hats,Visors,Decals,Pins  0.00 200.00 

TOTAL Inventory (Restricted) 469.87 2,104.87 2,200.00 

Publications (Unrestricted):    
Office Supplies  52.20 100.00 

Postage  102.00 350.00 

TOTAL Publications 
(Unrestricted) 

0.00 154.20 450.00 

TOTAL Operational Expenses 532.63 2,325.43 5,106.26 

TOTAL EXPENSES 1,794.99 4,147.96 24,820.15 

    
TOTAL INCOME - EXPENSES 9,639.89 25,660.83 0.00 

    
Bank Balance (checking account)    
Beginning of Period 4,487.17   
End of Period 4,116.42   
Transfer  (Check to Money) 10,000.00   
Transfer (Money to Check)    
Money Market Account Balance 21,565.50   
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Partners on Patrol 

Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 
Minutes of the Tuesday, May 21, 2002 Meeting 

GUEST SPEAKER:   None 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: President, Leah Benoit; Vice President, Chris Shanahan, Treasurer, Sara Munday, Secretary, Susan 

Vest; Lou Baum, Karen Duncan, John Erickson, Sharon Finnegan, Kathy Haecker, Barbara Lucas, 
Sherrod Munday, Judie Nolden, Judy Rick, Richard Rick, David Shanahan, Al Simmenroth, Barney 
Snitz, Geri Sorg, Rose-Marie Stevens, Faye Stinneford, Helen Wagner, Richard Zavala, Ruth Zavala 
and our guest, Chief & Mrs. Carmack   

 
LIAISON: Sgt. Wayne Pavlik 
 
MINUTES:  A motion was made by Barney Snitz to accept the April 2002 minutes as stated in the newsletter. 
Second by Geri Sorg.  Passed.  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made by Barbara Lucas to accept the April 2002 report as stated.  
Second by David Shanahan.  Passed.   
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
By-laws: 
1. Several members raised questions regarding the updated By-Laws.  Changes will be made to the By-Laws and 

voted on in the June meeting.  At this time, the membership also agreed to leave out the Conflict of Interest re-
garding the Executive Board. 

 
Fund Raising Report: 
1. Rose-Marie Stevens reported the we had received checks from Tom Thumb for $64.27 and Kroger for $33.57.  

Bass Pro Shops sign up sheets will be available at the June meeting. 
 
Membership Report: 
1. Chris Shanahan reported that we have 58 paid members. 
 
Newsletter Report: 
1. No report.  
 
EXECUTIVE UPDATES: 
 
1. Arbor Daze:  Leah Benoit mentioned that we worked a total of 603 ¾ hours at Arbor Daze, 125 hours less than 

last year.  Lou Baum thanked everyone that worked.  He said that all 15 classes were represented this year.  
Class 6 had the most workers.  Comments were given to Rick Herrold for next year.  Lou mentioned that a motor 
home will be donated next year for those that need to rest.  Judy Rick also mentioned that we need to request 
light colored t-shirts for the volunteers.  The dark colored shirts were to hot this year.  Lou showed us last year’s 
total of $6,643.35.  Then he unveiled this year’s amount - $11,246.40!!  We parked over 7,000 cars. This was a 
record breaking weekend.  Leah then read a thank you letter from Rick Herrold.  At this time, Leah mentioned 
that the Board had approved the Association to pay for an Arbor Daze Volunteer Dinner.  The dinner will be June 
12 at Texas Star and is expected to cost $1,600.00.  Sara Munday made the motion, second was by Faye 
Stinneford.  Approved.  

2. Lou Baum showed NBC coverage of our new COP car. 
3. During the By-Laws discussion, Ruth Zavala asked how we contact old members to see if they want to become 

members again.  A few suggestions were made and will be discussed later. 
4. Geri Sorg mentioned that there will be a Regional Meeting on June 1 in Coppell.  Geri would like to take the new 

COP car. 
5. Al Simmenroth filled in for Don Martin for the COP update.  Only one opening in May, but June ride outs are 

open.  Please get with Al to schedule. 
(Continued on page 5) 
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Partners on Patrol 

6. Sgt. Pavlik thanked everyone for their participation in Arbor Daze.  He also mentioned that the COP program will 
definitely be going from three to two people after we have a training class, which is scheduled for June 6 at 7:00 
pm in the Training Room.  Training will include Junk Vehicles, Handicap Parking, Suspicious Activity, etc.  Sgt. 
Pavlik also mentioned that the yellow polo shirts and windbreakers will be available soon.  

7. Sara Munday gave an update on Police Appreciation Week.  Build your own sandwiches and sheet cakes were 
provided for each shift; each officer received a card and goodie bag.  Sara also mentioned that we were able to 
give goodie bags to the Euless Fire Inspectors, who were at the Police Department for continued education. 

8. Chief Carmack gave an update.  He said since September 11, he has been receiving regular FBI alerts with cur-
rent up-to-date information.  This information is reviewed and then passed along to the officers.  Chief Carmack 
also mentioned that there is a new Civil Defense system being implemented which educates citizen groups with 
information.  More information will be forthcoming regarding this program.  Chief Carmack also mentioned that 
equipment needs to be available 
for officers/response teams in 
case of a chemical incident.  He 
also said that the budget will be 
staying flat this year.  Chief Car-
mack thanked us for Police Ap-
preciation Week and said that is 
was greatly appreciated.  He also 
said that Arbor Daze was great! 

 
COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR: 
 
Kathy Haecker mentioned that the 
Crime Victims grant was received and 
she has been hired by Hurst to work 
for all three cities. 
 
A motion was made by Geri Sorg to 
adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m.  Sec-
ond by Faye Stinneford.  Passed. 

June Barney Snitz 
 Dan Clark 
July Judie Nolden 
September Geri Sorg 
 Sarah Chandler 
October Erelene Hill  
November Chris Shanahan 
 
     Keep in mind, that at the new Police Department we will 
not have any beverages provided and must do so ourselves.  If 
your name is not here, and you still would like to bring some-
thing , please feel free to do so.  I do not think anyone is going 
to complain 
that there is 
too much 
food. 

Refreshment List ECPAAA 2002 Events 
 June 14 is flag day. 
 Lake Jackson Citizens Police Academy 

Symposium - July 24, 25, 26, 27  
 Bass Pro Shops - August 3, 4, 10, 11  
 BBQ Picnic - possibly in August  
 911 Day Appreciation - September 11  
 Christmas Providers Gift Wrapping Party 

- December 17  
 Christmas Lunch and Dinner for Police 

Department - December 25 
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Thank you to  
Allen Samuels Dodge  

for our new  
Citizens On Patrol Car. 

ECPAAA 
1102 W. Euless Blvd. 

Euless, TX 76040 

Reminders... 

 

 ECPAAA Meeting Tuesday, June 18, 2001         
 Public Conference Room at the new Police Department at 7:00 PM! 
 
 
 ECPAAA’s web page address  http://www.ecpaaa.org   
 Brick Location is up and running on the ECPAAA Web Page. 
 There is a Brick Location book located in our office for those of you that do not have internet access. 

Arbor Daze Total!!!!  Bylways!!!!   Next Meeting: 

If anyone would like to include an article in the newsletter, 
there are a few easy ways to accomplish this.   
1) you can e-mail it to news@ecpaaa.org   
2) type it in MS Word, save it on a disk and/or print it 

and leave it in the ECPAAA box in Ron’s office  
3) hand write it and leave it in the box in Ron’s office.   
The deadline for the article is the 5th of the month!! 

Newsletter Submissions 


